
2/9/23 

Dear Members of the North Dakota Senate Committee on Energy and 
Natural Resources: 

I am writing to you today, again, in support of SCR 4014 and to 
provide more input on this resolution because I understand the state 
senate has just scheduled a hearing, and is taking comments, on this 
resolution. So, here are my additional comments: 

 I strongly oppose the removal of any of the wild horses located 
in Theodore Roosevelt National Park. 

 The wild horses in TRNP are the biggest draw for visitors to the 
park 
Local economies in towns around TRNP will suffer with the loss 
of tourist visits if the wild horses are removed. 

 The horses in TRNP are an historic herd of Nakota wild horses 
with unique genetics rarely found. 

 Native species wild horses have been observed in the area of 
Theodore Roosevelt National Park for centuries and were only 
fenced in when the park was formed. 

 The horses in TRNP are the only wild horses roaming free in the 
state of North Dakota and should be considered a treasured 
resource. 

 A new alternative to the park's Environmental Assessment must 
be added with scientific and humane management of the wild 
horses in the park. 

 The TRNP must re-designate the wild horses as wildlife; they are 
not to be designated as livestock. 

 If you had any plans to visit TRNP in North Dakota, you may say 
you will no longer want to visit if the wild horses are removed. 

Thank you for your thoughtful, compassionate and humane 

consideration of my comments in support of protecting and keeping 

these innocent horses in the Teddy Roosevelt Wild Horse Park. This 

is where they have always been and should remain. 

Sincerely, 

Naomi M. Weisman  



2/8/23 

Dear Members of the North Dakota Senate Committee on Energy and 
Natural Resources: 

I am writing to you today in support of SCR 4014 for the following 
reasons: 

1. Wild horses are integral to the scenery, native wildlife, and 
wilderness qualities of the Park – the landscape that inspired 
President Theodore Roosevelt and still inspires visitors today. 

2. The horses in the Park are descendants of the original Badland 
horses with historical lineages that trace all the way back to the 
horses surrendered by Sitting Bull in the late 1800s. 

3. The Teddy Roosevelt horses are North Dakota’s only wild horse 
herd and should be protected as such. 

4. The Teddy Roosevelt herd must be kept at a minimum of 150 
horses in order to ensure a genetically viable herd. 

5. SCR 4014 will help support ecotourism and business 
development in North Dakota by protecting the horses. 

6. SCR 4014 is consistent with the wishes of 80 percent of 
Americans who want wild horses protected. 

7. If the horses are removed, I will not spend tourism dollars in the 
state. 

8. Vote YES on SCR 4014 to support humane, scientifically 
recommended methods of managing these wild horses on the 
public lands they call home. 

Thank you for your thoughtful, compassionate and humane 
consideration of my comments in support of protecting and keeping 
these innocent horses in the Teddy Roosevelt Wild Horse Park. This is 
where they have always been and should remain. 

Sincerely, 

Naomi M. Weisman 



 


